
                                      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Policy Clarification 2016-11-02 
 
Title:  Burial Plans 
 
 
Date:  11/15/2016 
 
From:  Rod Estes, Elderly & Disabled Medical Policy Manager  
 
Program impacted:  All Elderly & Disabled Medical Assistance Programs 
 
 
After doing extensive research on this subject, we have come to the conclusion burial plots are exempt, one 
per family member.  This includes the extended family and not just immediate household members.  Please 
continue the current process of exempting them.  Code them as burial spaces, valued at $100 apiece, unless 
client reports something different.  If there are any questions as to who qualifies as extended family, send it up 
to policy for clarification.  
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